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Isleta Pueblo News
Maguwam,
I hope everyone is in good health. As 
we approach into summer and with the 
increase in heat, we would like to remind 
everyone to stay hydrated.  Another 
reminder to continue good hand hygiene 
and to sanitize as COVID-19 is making its 
way around. If you are in need of COVID 
tests, these can be picked up from the 
Isleta Health Center front registration 
desk. 
I had the honor of meeting with Governor 
Michelle Lujan Grisham on Thursday, 
June 13, 2024 at her home in Santa Fe. 
This meeting was to focus on supporting 
our Native students with Language in the 
early stages of childhood through 12th 
grade. We also discussed the support of 
funding; in hopes this could be something 
to collaborate with The Department of 
Education and the Isleta Head Start and 
Early Head Start Programs. 
I also attended the State Tribal Leaders 
Summit & Government-to-Government 
Indian Education Summit along with 
some representatives from our POI 
program directors on June 17th-June 
18th, in Farmington, NM. 
As the meetings continue through out the 
months, I also attended the meeting with 
Honorable Secretary Deb Haaland, along 
with other tribal officials on Thursday, 
June 20, 2024. We discussed various 
topics at this meeting in hopes Secretary 
Haaland continues to advocate for our 
Pueblo. 
I would like to thank everyone who 
participated in our Governor’s Feast on 
Saturday, June 29th. Our families who 
came together to prepare for the feast from 
baking days, to cooking and preparing 
all the food. I would also like to thank 
the POI Departments in assisting with 
the set up to make our feast day special! 
HAWU, everyone and many blessings to 
you in return. 
We have issued a memo regarding no 
fishing or swimming in the Rio Grande 
River on the West and East side. We ask 
that you follow all signs posted regarding 
this order, we are working on re-opening 
the North side of the river soon. We 
appreciate your patience. 
Last, I want to send my condolences to the 
families of those who have lost their family 
members during the month of June.
Ha-Wuh

Max A. Zuni
Governor
Pueblo of Isleta

Governor’s Report
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LETTER FROM THE EDITOR
DEADLINE for August Newsletter articles is set for 
Wednesday, July 17, 2024, at 4:30 pm.   Articles may be 
dropped off at the Library or emailed to Nathaniel.Lujan@
isletapueblo.com.  Should you email your article, expect a 
confirmation email.  If you do not receive a confirmation 
email, odds are it never made it to me and then it’s time to 
panic, so call Nate at 505.869.9808.
People who wish to submit an article or flyer are responsible 
for generating their own article or flyer.  Should you need 
help, please call the Library at 505.869.9808 and set up a 
date and time to sit down with a Library staff member who 
will help you throughout the process.  The Library will NOT 
accept notes dropped off at the Library or information over 
the phone to generate your article.
PROBATES need to be published in the Newsletter for 
two consecutive months.  Probates are considered court 
documents, therefore, all submitters must provide: 1) 
Name of Deceased, 2) Date of Deceased 3) Court Case # 
and 4) Date of Court Date.  A Probate form can be found on 
the Newsletter Archive page at  http://www.isletapueblo.
com/newsletters.html .
CLASSIFIED ADS: The new administration has requested 
that the Newsletter start a Classified Ad section for Tribal 
members selling land, houses, mobile homes, vehicles, and 
farm equipment.  Leasing of houses and mobile homes will 
be accepted.  Smaller items which can be sold at the local 
flea markets or weekly yard sales will NOT be accepted.
Currently, this service is FREE to Tribal members.  Land, 
houses, and mobile homes must be within the reservation 
boundaries.  Ads must meet the 160 character limit.  Ads 
that exceed the 160 characters will NOT be submitted into 
the Newsletter.  A single picture may be submitted with 
the ad.  Submitters of classified ads are responsible for 
generating their own ads as this is a FREE service.  
As a reminder, Tribal business owners may submit a small 
flyer at no charge.  Like the classified ads, business owners 
are responsible for generating their own flyers as this is a 
FREE service. 
Classified ads and business flyers will be posted no 
more than two consecutive months.  In the event where 
the Newsletter may exceed the 24-page limit, classified 
ads and business flyers will be “bumped” for newsletter 
articles.  Again, this is a FREE service for Tribal members.
The Isleta Newsletter is owned and operated by the Pueblo 
of Isleta.  Therefore, the Governor of the Pueblo of Isleta 
has the final say of all articles and contents within the 
Isleta Newsletter.
For additional questions, you may call the Library and 
speak with Nate or Diane at 505.869.9808.
Thank you,
Nathaniel Lujan
Newsletters may be found at the fifteen distribution 
locations listed below.  Remember, Digital copies of the 
Newsletter may be obtained from the Newsletter archive 
at http://www.isletapueblo.com/newsletters.html  

The fifteen Newsletter distribution locations are:
1. TR 2 & TR 22 - Chical SE of Community Hall
2. TR 10 -  Behind the old 47 Sales
3. TR 1 & TR 5 – Ranchitos / Bosque Farms    
 Reservations Line
4. Ranchitos Park
5. Post Office - Big Tree
6. TR 82 & TR 84 - Teller Road
7. TR 78 & TR 82 - Carlos Trujillo Sr.
8. TR 90 @ Y - CF Padilla
9. Mouse Town Park –
10. Health Center – South end of Health
  Center Parking lot
11. Library Sunlight & Moonlight Intersection
12. TR 6 - 47 Intersection
13. TR 12 - 47 & 147 intersection (Old Smoke & Save)
14. TR 71 & TR 54 @ Y - Holiday Robot / Paved Road /  
 Railroad Tracks
15. TR 45 & TR 40 @ Y - Tata Mel (POI Signage)

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE OF:                   Case No. CV-PR-0056-2024

Dwayne Edward Lucero (DOD: 08/25/2022)

Second Notice

TAKE NOTICE that in accordance with notice requirements, a Petition to Probate 
the Estate of Dwayne Edward Lucero, deceased 08/25/2022, has been filed in 
the Pueblo of Isleta Tribal Court.  Any person claiming an interest in the Estate is 
hereby advised to notify The Pueblo of Isleta Tribal Court Clerk in writing within 
thirty (30) days of this notice being posted.  Claims must be filed in writing.  A 
hearing in this matter has been scheduled To Be Determined (TBD) at the Isleta 
Tribal Court, located at the Tribal Services Complex, 3950 Hwy, 47 SE, Building A, 
Albuquerque, NM.  If you have any questions please contact the Isleta Tribal Court 
at (505) 869-9699.
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ISLETA PUEBLO HOUSING AUTHORITY
Do you have an outstanding balance with housing (IPHA)?
If for any reason you have an outstanding or delinquent balance 
with Isleta Pueblo Housing Authority, please contact Housing 
as soon as possible.  This would include any outstanding 
balance for maintenance (work orders), insurance, rent, lease, 
or mortgage.  We are offering a one time ‘catch up’ for accounts.  
If we are contacted by August 1, 2024, in regards to your 
outstanding balance, we will make every effort to work with 
each person or family that reaches out to us by that date to 
bring the account current.  After August 1, 2024, Housing will 
begin reviewing and moving forward with any steps necessary 
to remedy the past due amounts.  You can stop by our office 
Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at Building 3 Tribal 
Road 61 or by calling our office at 505.869.4153.

PUBLIC NOTICE OF PENDING PROBATE MATTER:

CASE NO.  DV-PR-0044-2024

 TAKE NOTICE that in accordance with notice requirements, a Petition to Probate 
the Estate of Jose Alfred D. Jojola, deceased December 22, 1923, has been filed 
in the Pueblo of Isleta Tribal Court. Any person claiming an interest in the Estate 
is hereby advised to notify the Isleta Tribal Court Clerk.  Claims must be filed in 
writing within 30 days of this notice being posted.  A hearing in this matter is TBD at 
TBD at the Isleta Tribal Court, located at the Tribal Services Complex, 3950 Hwy. 
47 SE, Building A, Albuquerque, NM.  If you have any questions please contact the 
Isleta Tribal court at (505)869-9699.

Take notice that in accordance with notice requirements, a Petition to Probate of 
Estate of Michael Allen Lente, Case No. CV-PR-0025-2024 deceased February 
4th, 2024, has been filed in the Pueblo of Isleta Tribal Court. Michelle Schneider, 
has been appointed to serve as the Administrator of the Estate. Any person 
claiming an interest in the Estate is hereby advised to notify the Isleta Tribal Court. 
Claims must be filed in writing. A hearing in this matter has been scheduled for 
Wednesday, July 31st at 1:30pm at the Isleta Tribal Court, located at the Tribal 
Services Complex, 3950 Hwy. 47 SE, Building A, Albuquerque, NM. If you have 
any questions, please contact the Isleta Tribal Court at (505) 869-9699. NOTICE FROM PUBLIC WORKS 

DEPARTMENT:

DRINKING WATER QUALITY REPORTS (Consumer 
Confidence Reports) ISSUED JUNE 2024, FOR CALENDAR 
YEAR 2023 ARE AVAILABLE AT:
https : / /www. is letapueblo . com/2018/05 /24 /recent -
publications/#publicworks

EAST SIDE REPORT
https://www.isletapueblo.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/
IPW-EastsideFinalCCR2023.pdf

LOS CHARCOS REPORT
https://www.isletapueblo.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/
IPW-LosCharcosFinalCCR2023.pdf

SHEA WHIFF REPORT
https://www.isletapueblo.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/
IPW-SheaWiffFinalCCR2023.pdf
PAPER COPIES ARE AVAILABLE TO BE PICKED UP AT: 
PUBLIC WORKS OFFICE, GOVERNOR’S OFFICE, OR 
LIBRARY
ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CALL PUBLIC WORKS AT 
505-869-5170
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Goodwill
Goodwill Goodjobs!  Serving Albuquerque south 
valley/Isleta Pueblo, and Valencia County
We offer individual free assistance with job search, 
interview skills, and resume assistance.

Contact : Vicki Herring
Career Specialist at
505-944-0289
Vicki Herring
Career Specialist
Goodwill Industries of New Mexico           
_____________________________________
vherring@goodwillnm.org
505-944-0289 or 505-881-6401 x4097
201 Desert Willow Rd, Los Lunas, NM 87031
www.Goodwillit.org  
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From DOE Higher Ed: 
POI Scholarship 
Supporting Documents Deadline for Fall 2024:
August 31st 11:59PM

POI Scholarship Application Deadline for Fall Term:
July 1st 11:59 PM MST

Scholarship Application Tips

1. Meet all application deadlines
a. Use a calendar or planner, make a schedule, and 
stick to it. 

2. Gather application materials early
a. Give yourself plenty of time to complete each 
step. 

3 Don’t ignore small award
a. Small awards can add up. The larger the award, 
the more competition you’ll face

4. Request letters of recommendation early
a. Some applications require letters of 
recommendation. Think carefully about who should 
write letters and choose people who can speak 
to your strengths and ability to overcome your 
weaknesses. Give your recommenders no less than 
two weeks notice so they have time to write on your 
behalf.  Be prepared to provide them with additional 
information about yourself or the scholarship. Make 
sure to follow up with your recommender to assure 
that your letter was submitted.

5. Write a great essay
a. Think carefully about the question being asked 
and use this opportunity to tell the selection 
committee things about you that might not show 
elsewhere in the application.  Get help with editing 
for grammar and spelling, but do your own writing—
the committee wants to hear from you personally.

6. Try, try again
a. Keep trying even if you don’t win a scholarship 
right away. Save copies of every application that 
you complete so you don’t have to start from scratch 
every time.

Child Safety Seat Checks offered
 at the Isleta Health Center

Learn how to properly install your 
Child’s Safety Seat

CALL 505-869-4479 to Schedule an 
Appointment. 

Child and Car Seat
must be Present.  
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MEDIA RELEASE FOR FREE MEALS FOR CEP

National School Lunch/Breakfast Program
School Year 2024-2025

The Isleta Elementary School  announced today it will 
operate the Community Eligibility Program (CEP) 
under the National School Lunch Program and School 
Breakfast Program for the 2024-2025 school year. 
Schools qualifying to operate CEP serve breakfast and 
lunch to all children at no charge and eliminate the 
collection of meal applications for free, reduced-price, 
and paid student meals. This new approach reduces 
burdens for both families and school administrators 
and helps ensure that students receive nutritious 
meals.
For additional information please contact the following 
person:
Isleta Elementary School

Attention:  Esther P. Ceus/ Principal
        Christina Lujan/Head Cook
Isleta Elementary School
1000 Moonlight Dr. SE
Albuquerque, NM 87105
505.869.2321
Sincerely,
Christina Lujan/Head Cook 
Non-discrimination Statement:
In accordance with federal civil rights law and 
U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights 
regulations and policies, this institution is prohibited 
from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national 
origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual 
orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation 
for prior civil rights activity.
Program information may be made available in 
languages other than English. Persons with disabilities 
who require alternative means of communication to 
obtain program information (e.g., Braille, large print, 
audiotape, American Sign Language), should contact 
the responsible state or local agency that administers 
the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 720-
2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 
Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.
To file a program discrimination complaint, a 
Complainant should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA 
Program Discrimination Complaint Form which can 
be obtained online at: USDA Program Discrimination 
Complaint Form, from any USDA office, by calling 
(866) 632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to 
USDA. The letter must contain the complainant’s 
name, address, telephone number, and a written 
description of the alleged discriminatory action in 
sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for 
Civil Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an 
alleged civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 
form or letter must be submitted to USDA by:
(1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture, Office of the 
Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 1400 Independence 
Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or
(2) fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or
(3) email: program.intake@usda.gov
This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
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Job Postings
Visit us online at http://
www.isleta.com/career-opportunities.aspx

Fax: 505-244-8232

OUR LOCATION
Isleta Resort and Casino is located 7 minutes south of downtown Albuquerque at 
Interstate 25 and Hwy 47, exit 215. The Human Resources office can be found 
on the east side of the building through the Employee Entrance doors.

ENVIRONMENT
Monthly surface water quality results

*Water quality samples are collected from the Rio Grande except 
Indian Interior Drain at 240 Wasteway, Albuquerque Riverside 
Drain, and the irrigation locations.
- Dash in data table indicates sample not collected.
“MPN” is a unit of measure that stands for most probable number. 
MPN is equivalent to colony forming units (“CFU”).

The Pueblo of Isleta’s most stringent surface water quality standard 
for E. coli bacteria is 88 MPN/100 ml at all times and at all flow 
rates.

Please continue to watch signage at the NM 147 bridge for surface 
water quality advisory.

As of the June 18, 2024 Newsletter deadline date, no fishing is 
allowed on the east and west side of the Rio Grande River due to 
health and safety precautions of the tribal community by Order of 
the Governor.

If you have questions about surface water quality, contact Ramona 
Montoya, Water Quality Control Officer, at 505-869-7565.

Honoring Our Veterans: 
Request for Photos

I hope you're doing well today. I wanted to reach out to you 
today, asking for Veteran's photos of Isleta community 
members to help honor our community members that were in 
the service. 
With the photographs and stories of our community members 
in Isleta, we hope to give recognition for their Honor and 
bravery in the service they have shown us by displaying their 
photos and stories with them.
We will display the photos/stories on a wall in the DCHP 
building, to help show the community and others, what they 
did for us! And what they became for us!
Thank You
DCHP, By Intern Pae-pooyou Lucero
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Pueblo of Isleta Career Opportunities
Position Posting   Office Location    Closing Date Position Posting   Office Location    Closing Date
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Goals of the Asbestos Program
To educate the community about asbestos and 
to prevent releases of asbestos-containing 
building material (ACBM). Environment 
Department performs building materials 
inspections for demolition and general 
renovation projects for homes within Pueblo 
of Isleta reservation. 
Protecting Your Health and Those 
Around You
What is Asbestos? It is a natural mineral 
fiber that is mined from the Earth. It was 
used in many common building materials 
for its strength and durability, insulation 
properties, and fire resistance. Asbestos 
is hazardous to human health and the 
environment. Microscopic fibers are released 
into the air when the materials are disturbed. 
These fibers can enter the lungs when inhaled 
and can damage the lung tissue.
Renovation or Demolition? What You 
Need to Know Before You Start
This is a reminder to all households that a 
building materials inspection is required 
prior to any renovation or demolition 
work. The purpose of a building materials 
inspection is to rule out the presence of 
asbestos-containing building material.
Asbestos is found in many building 
materials, including but not limited to:

Window Glazing
Adhesive Material
Insulation
Roofing Material
Plaster and Stucco
Ceiling/Flooring Panels & Tiles
Penetration Sealant
Joint Compounds
Drywall Material

FUNDING NOW AVAILABLE
Tribal Council approved a budget using ARPA 
funding to assist households with building 
materials inspection, asbestos abatement 
(if necessary), and demolition. The deadline 
to get a household project on Environment 
Department’s list is July 15, 2024.
If you are interested, have questions, or 
would like to request a building materials 
inspection, contact Environment Department 
at 505-869-7565. At this time, properties in 
probate are not eligible.

Attention Pueblo of Isleta 
residents:  Update from POI 
Environment Department 

Asbestos Program

Isleta Pueblo News
Editor:
   Nathaniel Lujan
Asst. Editor:
   Diane Abeita
Published By: 
   Valencia  Express
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Greetings, 
With this summer heat upon us, always be sure to 
be safe and careful when you are outside. Here are 
some tips to stay cool and safe.

• Wear loose, lightweight

• Light colored clothing (white, neon green, or 
light blues) try to avoid dark colors as they attract 
more heat. 

• Limit time outside (the sun’s rays are the 
strongest between the hours of 10:00am and 
4:00pm)

• Stay hydrated 
Be sure to drink plenty of water, there are other 
alternatives to water.
Unsweetened coconut water as it is low in 
carbohydrates and high in protein, which is 
effective for re-hydrating your body in high heat. 
Fat free or skim milk, which is high in protein, 
carbs, calcium and electrolytes. Milk also helps 
restore sodium that we sweat out. 
Green or fruit smoothies, the most hydrating 
foods are fruits and vegetables. Make smoothies 
with green vegetables like kale and spinach and 
cucumbers. Be sure to use water-based fruits such 
as cantaloupe, watermelon, kiwi or even grapes. 

If you are looking for fun and different things to do 
in the month of July here are some things that are 
happening through the City of Albuquerque.  

TRUANCY

New Mexico Entertainment’s Morning Toons - 
The Guild Cinema
3405 Central NE ABQ, NM
July 27, 2024 at 11:30
General Admission $10
Breakfast included with General Admission 
(cereal)
More info (hold my ticket)

Albuquerque Museum
Free Sunday Mornings at Albuquerque 
Museum
2000 Mountain Road NW ABQ, NM 87104
Sundays General admission to Albuquerque 
Museum is free on Sundays from 9:00 am to 
1:00 pm
No Free admission during Balloon Fiesta
More info at cabq.gov

Movies in the Park
Different locations
July 12th 2024 Guardians of the Galaxy, Vol. 3
(Raymond G. Sanchez Community Center)
July 19th, 2024 Teenage Mutant Ninja Turtles: 
Mutant Mayhem
(Paradise Hills Community Center)
July 26th, 2024 101 Dalmatians (live action 
1996)
Westside Community Center
More info at Bernco.gov

ABQ Bio Park Zoo
Twilight Tour at the Zoo
903 Tenth Street SW, ABQ NM 87102
July 9th 2024 and July 30th 2024 6:30pm to 
8:00pm
Price: $15 adult’s $10 youth and seniors
More info at cabq.gov

Also, enjoy the rest of your vacation, as school will 
be starting soon.  We look forward to working with 
you when the 2024/2025 school year approaches. 

Isleta Truancy Department
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TWO DECADES OF DEDICATION: 
DR. NELSON’S 20TH ANNIVERSARY 

AT ISLETA HEALTH CENTER
This year marks a significant milestone at the Isleta 
Health Center as we celebrate Dr. Riley Nelson’s 20th 
anniversary. Over two decades, Dr. Nelson has been a 
cornerstone of healthcare within our tribal community, 
serving as a primary care provider for many of our 
tribal members. Whether he’s your regular doctor or 
you’ve seen him during a same-day appointment, his 
presence has been a constant source of comfort and 
care. 
Having a dedicated physician like Dr. Nelson for 20 
years is a rare and invaluable asset in any community, 
especially in tribal areas. His long-term commitment 
has not only ensured continuity of care but has also 
deepened the trust and relationships he has built with 
patients over the years. The patient-doctor relationship 
is crucial in healthcare, impacting patient satisfaction 
and outcomes, and Dr. Nelson has exemplified how 
personal commitment can enhance these dynamics. 
Dr. Nelson’s contributions extend beyond individual 
patient interactions. He has been instrumental in 
mentoring medical students, allowing them to shadow 
him and learn firsthand about the unique aspects 
of healthcare in a community clinic setting. This 
mentorship is vital for training the next generation of 
family practice doctors who will continue to serve and 
understand the specific needs of tribal communities. 
His leadership was particularly pivotal during the 
pandemic, guiding both the Health Center’s response 
and our community through unprecedented times with 
expertise and reassurance. As we faced challenges, Dr. 
Nelson’s deep care for our community members’ health 
and well-being were evident. 
Looking to the future, Dr. Nelson is passionate about 
continuing his work and further enriching the lives 
of our community members and the employees of the 
Health Center. His ongoing dedication promises more 
years of reliable care. 
We are incredibly fortunate to have Dr. Nelson as 
part of our team at Isleta Health Center, and we look 
forward to many more years of his service, guidance, 
and care. Here’s to celebrating this remarkable 20-
year journey and the many more to come. Thank you, 
Dr. Nelson, for your commitment and deep care for our 
community. Your impact is profound and lasting. 
Karen Lucero
CEO
Isleta Health Center 

A WORD FROM
DR. NELSON
I am so honored to have 
been chosen to serve this 
community for so many 
years!  The relationships 
we have forged together 
and the countless 
experiences I have 
had with my patients, 
coworkers, and the Isleta 
community have been 
so incredibly rewarding.  
I am hopeful to continue to serve for some time 
to come, as my commitment and dedication to 
the health and wellness of my patients and this 
community remains steadfast.  Looking to the 
future, I am so happy that Medical Clinic was 
recently able to recruit three new physicians (Drs. 
Pope, Kistin and Kelley), and I hope to impart 
as much medical knowledge as I can to this next 
generation of Isleta Health Center providers.  
Thank you!    Dr. Riley Nelson
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Pueblo of Isleta Public Library
Hello Summer! We hope you are all staying cool during these summer days and nights. Please 
remember to keep yourself and your pets (aka furry family members), hydrated and out of direct 
sunlight. Stop by the library to beat the heat by enjoying a book, magazine or connect to our Wi-fi. 
Library staff is available to help, just stop by the front desk and see what we have to offer. 

News

 In observance of Fourth of July the library 
will be closed on Thursday, July 4th. 
Library material checked out on Tuesday, 
July 2nd will be due on Friday, July 5th. 
Don’t forget you can always renew using 
our Library Mobile App. Have a safe and 
fun Independence Day! 
There will be no Summer Reading Program 
(SRP) from July 1st -July 5th. Enjoy your 
break and 4th of July Holiday. We will 
resume SRP Monday, July 8th. The library 
will still be open to the public and our 
Summer Meal Program will still be served 
during that week. 
Just a reminder due to Summer being a 
very busy time for the library, patrons may 
experience longer waiting times at the front 
desk. You will also notice more children 
during the day and the noise level maybe 
louder than normal. We would like to 
apologize in advance for any inconvenience 
during this busy time and we thank you for 
understanding. Please feel free to reach out 
if you have any questions or concerns, you 
may call the library at 505-869-9808. 
The library now has Turntables for 
checkout! Checkouts are for 2 weeks with 
accounts that are in good standing. For 
questions, please call the library at 505-
869-9808. 
Our Family Story Time will be taking a 
break this June and July because library 
staff will be busy with the Summer Reading 
Program. Story Time will begin again in 
August with story time every Wednesday 
starting at 10:30am, activities and crafts 
will follow. If you have any questions about 
our story time, please give the library a 
call at 505-869-9808 and speak with a staff 
member.  

Upcoming 
Our After School Program registration will 
begin the week of July 29th. We will be 
accepting 20 students, kindergarten and up 
into our program on first come first serve 
basis with limited spots available. The 
following is the number of students we will 
be accepting from each school.

• Isleta Elementary: 10 slots 
• Sundance Elementary: 5 slots
• Bosque Farms Elementary: 5 slots

Junior Summer Reading Program students working on their lab coats and science experiments.

Junior Summer Reading Program students getting to know 
each other during icebreakers.

Youth Summer Reading Program students getting to know each other 
during icebreakers.

Youth Summer Reading Program 
students getting to know each 

other during icebreakers.

Youth Summer Reading Program 
students on their first field trip to 

Hinkle.
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Transportation will be provided for Bosque 
students ONLY to the library. All other 
schools have bus stops near the library. To 
register you must come into the library to 
fill out a registration packet. Only parent/
guardians may fill out a registration 
packet. No exceptions!
Our Youth Program for ages 7-14 have 
been working in their group curriculums 
and reading groups. Students read for 30 
minutes each day and then will discuss 
what they read within their groups. This 
year we had 5 curriculums for students to 
choose from.

• Deserts Around the World
• Mysteries of the Ocean Floor
• Do It Yourself
• Summer Space Walk
• Doggies 

Students will be in their selected 
curriculums for first 3 weeks and after 
the break students will choose a different 
curriculum for the second three weeks of 
program. Students have been participating 
in their reading groups with 30 minutes of 
reading followed by discussing what they 
read, after the reading portion students 
jump into their curriculum. 
 
Once they are in their groups, students 
will do crafts and activities based on their 
curriculum. The Youth Program enjoyed a 
performance by The Science Girl and the 
Ka La Kapu Polynesian Dance School for 
the last week of program. Students were 
also excited for their final field trip to Cliffs 
and Golden Corral. 

Junior Summer Reading Program 
on their first field trip to We Rock 
the Spectrum Kids Gym and Peter 

Piper Pizza.

Youth Summer Reading Program students in their groups.
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FITNESS SECTION
Isleta Recreation Center will be adding 
2 new classes instructed by Ms. Christa 
Hern.  New classes will begin July 8th. 
Stretch/Strengthen – classes will be held 
on Mondays at 5:30pm.  Ages 13 years and 
older are welcome to participate, this is to be 
courteous and respectful to all participants 
who are taking the class. We hope you 
take advantage of this great class that will 
benefit mind and body.  Water Aerobics 
class has added another day, Mondays and 
Wednesdays at 10am.  Please come if you 
wish to try, no sign-ups needed.  Just come 
in and be ready to have fun while exercising.  
If you can’t swim, don’t worry about that.  
Classes are instructed in the shallow areas 
of the pool and lifeguards are always on 
duty while classes are in session.  Do we 
have your interest yet?  Well, if not. How 
about TRX training?  TRX is a total body 
resistance training that is for all fitness 
levels that works upper, lower, core and 
balance all in one workout.  Come see what 
it’s all about.  So, we hope you come and try 
one of these new classes and if you are still 
unsure, bring a partner for support.  And 
please don’t forget that Spinning classes are 
still being held on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
at 5:30pm, and Agility classes are also held 
on Wednesday evenings at 5:30pm. Thank 
you

RECREATION SECTION
Highlights of Summer Recreation Program 
so far:
Summer program is in full swing of fun 
filled activities from bike riding, soccer 
play, Explora visits, basketball & running 
camps, fieldtrips to the zoo, Cliff’s and much 
more.  They also had many fun challenges 
with their leaders with tug of war, who is 
the fastest leader to run and who can blow 
the biggest bubble!!  GREAT SUMMER so 
far!

SPORTS SECTION
It’s been a good start to the summer we 
have the Men’s Basketball League up and 
running. We have 11 Teams in the basketball 
League, all the teams are doing an amazing 
job so far. So come out and check out some 
games. We play every Sunday from 10 
am to 4pm. We also put together a Youth 
basketball team to play in the Bernalillo 
County League age groups 9–10-year-olds 
and 11–12-year-olds. It has been awesome 
to Coach our kids while giving them outside 
exposure and experience. The kids are 
learning the fundamentals and having fun. 
Cross Country season is near, you can sign-
up your kids here at the Rec Center or 
Contact George Waquie via email at george.
waquie@isletapueblo.com. We would to 
start up a youth soccer team to play in the 

AYSO League. We need to see if we can 
get enough kids interested before we move 
forward with getting Team sign-up. If your 
kid is interested, please call rec and we 
will have a sign-up sheet.  Everyone have 
a great summer, stay hydrated, and have 
lots of Fun. 
Coach Waquie secured a grant that allowed 
us to take recreation kids on a few trips 
this year.  We took them to go river rafting 
which was a blast.   He also used the grant 
funds to pay for a running camp that they 
participated in this summer.

    Keep your eyes peeled for other upcoming          
   activities as well. We will be posting
   more upcoming events and activities for      
   both youth and adults or call (505) 869-             
   9777 and talk to Coach Waquie.

PARKS & RECREATION DEPARTMENT
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We are halfway through 
2024 and we all wonder 
where this year has gone.  
The temperatures at the 
end of June were close to or 
in the 100s.  HYDRATION 
is extremely important and 

everyone needs to watch and take care of 
our elders as it will not take much to place 
someone in a serious or possible deadly 
situation. Isleta Police Department has 
responded to many calls of subject(s) down 
and just the other day had it not been for 
a passing motorist notifying an officer of 
a male subject down, he could have very 
possibly ended in a heatstroke coma or even 
worse, death.

Summer parties, trips to the lakes, 
hiking, youth baseball games in high 
heat…….all situations that could lead 
to serious incidents and consequences.  
The National Highway Safety Traffic 
Administration initiates many campaigns 
and many may have seen the public 
service messages on television …… 

 

Despite the fact that it’s illegal to drive 
drunk, one person was killed every 39 
minutes in a drunk driving crash on our 
nation’s roads in 2022. That's a total of 
13,524 people who died in alcohol-impaired 
driving crashes in one year. Even a small 
amount of alcohol can affect driving ability. 
In 2022, there were 2,337 people killed in 
alcohol-related crashes where a driver had 
a BAC of .01 to .07.

Be Responsible: Have a Plan
Your life and the lives of others on the 
road are at risk every time a driver 
gets behind the wheel after drinking. 
Here are a few tips to stay safe.
• Before drinking, choose a designated 
driver, or schedule a ride-sharing, ride-
hailing or taxi service.
• If you are hosting a party where 
there’s alcohol, offer non-alcoholic 
drink options and make sure all guests 
leave with a sober driver.
• Always wear your seat belt — it's 
the best defense against drunk drivers.
• If you see a drunk driver on the 
road, safely pull over and call law 
enforcement. 

The Cost of Drinking and 
Driving
Drunk drivers face jail time when 
they’re caught, and the financial impact 
is devastating. A DUI can set you back 
upwards of $10,000 in attorney’s fees, 
fines, court costs, lost time at work, higher 
insurance rates, car towing, and more. 
And, drinking and driving can result in 
losing your driver’s license and your car 
— imagine trying to explain that to your 
friends, family and boss.

The Effects of Blood Alcohol 
Concentration
Alcohol consumption impairs your thinking, 
reasoning and muscle coordination — all 

vital to operating a vehicle safely. You 
begin to feel the effects of alcohol at a BAC 
under .08.

BLOOD ALCOHOL 
CONCENTRATION - 
PREDICTABLE EFFECTS ON 
DRIVING
Alcohol consumption impairs your thinking, 
reasoning and muscle coordination — all 
vital to operating a vehicle safely. You 
begin to feel the effects of alcohol at a BAC 
under .08. 
BLOOD ALCOHOL CONCENTRATION & 
PREDICTABLE EFFECTS ON DRIVING
.02 Decline in visual functions, decline 
in ability to perform 2 tasks at the same 
time
.05 Reduced coordination, reduced 
ability to track moving objects, difficulty 
steering, reduced response to emergency 
driving situations
.08 Concentration, short-term memory 
loss, speed control, reduced information 
processing capability, impaired perception
.10 Reduced ability to maintain lane 
position and brake appropriately
.15 Substantial impairment in vehicle 
control, attention to driving task, and in 
necessary visual and auditory information 
processing

Buzzed Driving Affects 
Everyone
In 2022, 282 children 14 and younger were 
killed in drunk-driving crashes.

That’s one in every four children who died 
in traffic crashes that year
The Isleta Police Department will conduct 
DWI checkpoints and patrol saturations 
throughout the summer.  Please be safe 

and “Don’t Drive Buzzed”
                      

WELCOME
The department would like to introduce you to the 
newest employee who has joined the family:

Hello my name is Cameron Watson and I 
was born in Darlington, South Carolina and 
moved to Los Lunas in 2005. I have been 
with my partner Courtney for ten years 
and we have 3 amazing kids, two boys, 
Landon and Logan and one girl, Clarity.  
I did 7 years working at the New Mexico 
Central Correctional Facility in Los Lunas 
from 2016-2023 and the past year and half 
at Isleta Resort and Casino with security. 
I love fishing, riding motorcycles, and 
spending time with my family and friends. 
I look forward to meeting and helping all 
the residents of the Pueblo of Isleta.   

 CONGRATULATIONS
Please join us in congratulating our newest 
graduate from the New Mexico Law 
Enforcement Academy, Gabrielle “Gabby” 
Mendoza.  Officer Mendoza graduated from 
Class #207 on June 4, 2024 and did so in 
flying colors.  She was class Valedictorian 
and top academic cadet making Isleta 
proud!  Congratulations Chief Rodriguez 
presenting Officer Mendoza with plaque for 
outstanding accomplishments at the New 
Mexico Law Enforcement Academy, Class 
#207.

Remember, officers will be patrolling the 
Pueblo looking to save lives by stopping 
aggressive drivers, impaired drivers, 
distracted drivers, etc.

PLEASE DRIVE SAFELY, 
COURTEOUSLY AND SOBER! 

That time of year to plan for the many 
events for the last six months of 2024 has 
arrived.  National Night Out planning 
has begun and meetings are in the works 
to prepare for this event which will take 
place on August 9, 2024.  This event 
hosted by the Isleta Police Department is 
a nationwide event in an effort to bring 
about partnerships between the police 
and community.  Last year’s event was a 
success and we are hoping this year’s will 
be even bigger.  
As it is still in the planning stages, you 
will see flyers and posters begin to pop 
up throughout the community with many 
departments within the Pueblo, as well 
as outside agencies providing a fun and 
informative venue for all.
So look for our announcements prior to 
August 9 and we hope we will see you there!

ISLETA POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWSLETTER
JULY - 2024
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Isleta Health Center Optometry

Digital Eye Strain

We are using screens now more 
than ever before. Many of us use 
our computer screens at work 
and spend much of our spare 
time on our TVs, phones or tablets.  This can be a 
wonderful thing, but there are also potential side effects. 
One of the effects of increased screen time is that it 
can bother our eyes, a recent term has been coined for 
this: “Digital Eye Strain”. Our eyes feel strained due to 
the background light from the devices, and due to small 
muscles inside our eyes that are working hard to keep 
us focused on the devices in front of us. 

The Optometry Times and many eye-care professionals 
have recently created a simple rule to help combat 
this Digital Eye Strain. They call it the 20-20-20 Rule; 
this means that for every 20 minutes you spend on a 
digital screen, you should take a 20-second break to 
look at something at least 20 feet away. Oftentimes, 
our eyes feel most relaxed when we let them rest for 
a moment and just look into the distance. If you can 
actively remember to take short breaks from staring at 
screens throughout your day, your eyes will thank you. 
Especially if you are feeling eyestrain or fatigue at the 
end of the day, this is something you should implement 
into your daily routine. Vision is such an important part 
of our lives, let’s remember to take care of our eyes so 
they can take care of us for many more years to come.
Isleta Health Center
Optometry Department



Page 20                                         Isleta Pueblo News                                         July 2024 

What to do if you find a 
used needle outdoors

People, especially children, must never touch 
or pick up needles found on the ground. 
Discarded needles can be harmful. Needles 
or hypodermic needles are also known as 
syringes or sharps.

Cleaning up discarded needles must be done 
carefully to protect human health and the 
environment.

If a used or discarded needle is found on Isleta 
tribal land, please call Isleta Police Dispatch 
at 869-3030 to report the location so that a 
qualified tribal employee can safely collect and 
dispose of the discarded needle.

Individuals who use needles for insulin shots 
or other medical uses are expected to dispose 
of their used needles appropriately in sharps 
containers that individuals have to purchase 
themselves. 
An exclamation mark within a triangular border 
is the international symbol for caution. Always 
exercise caution if you see a discarded needle.
If you have any questions about this article, 
please contact Environment Department at 
869-7565.
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Dear LORD, 
Graciously accept Andy 
and Travis for they 
were called to your 
kingdom much too early 
on March 21, 2024.   We, 
their loved ones, friends, 
and family mourn their 
passing but are also 
very blessed to have 
shared precious time, 
joy, laughter, and love 
with them.  We were 
truly blessed to have 
called them brother, 
son, grandson, nephew, 
she-foon, he tu, cousin, 
teammate, classmate, 
student, partner, 
cowboy, and best friend.  
Continue to fill our 
hearts and minds with 
all the great memories 
of their smiles, 
laughter, love, strength, 
enthusiasm, curiosity, 
energy, creativity, and 
joy we have shared with 
them.  Pah- thlurd and 
Whon- shud -oo, you 
will forever be loved and 
missed.  May your days 
be filled with adventure, discovery, and excitement.  
Continue to soar with the eagles, paint the skies, and 
bless us with the rain. Make the earth rumble with 
your thunder as you dance in the heavens.  May your 
streams and lakes be filled with fish, the mountain 
meadows full of game, your aim steady and your arrow 
fly straight.  May your horses always be strong and 
fresh and the candy bowl always full.  Continue to 
swing for the fences and drive the ball deep beyond 
the fences.  Climb the tallest trees and mountains, 
play on the prettiest beaches, and discover the coolest 
dinosaurs.  Until we can see each other again, we 
forever love and miss you.
Sincerely your family and friends.
Our family sends a great thank you to all including 
family, friends, and community for all the generous 
thoughts, prayers, and help during this time.

2024 Fire Season
Pueblo of Isleta Fire 

Department
Fire season is here! The Isleta Pueblo 
Fire Dept. will be available to assist 
and stand-by for community members 
with agricultural burns.  Burn 
permits are required, instructions on 
burn permit must be followed.

For more info contact the 
numbers listed below.

Fire Chief 505-869-9724
Isleta Dispatch 505-869-3030
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NEW MEXICO SENIOR OLYMPIC STATE GAMES

Purchased Referred Care 
                              Did you know?

Did you know Isleta Health Center is 
your payor of last resort? 

Payor of last resort means if you have primary 
insurance, Isleta Health Center would be your 
secondary insurance. If you have a primary 
and secondary insurance, Isleta Health Center 
would be your Tertiary insurance. Please list 
Isleta Health Center as your last payor. 

Did you know you have to call PRC to 
inform them of all appointments? 

This includes all ER/urgent care visits, any 
follows ups, any secondary referrals, telemed 
appointments, rescheduled appointments. 
Not calling in for appointments will delay 
payment

Did you know if you receive a bill from a 
provider, you have to bring it in to PRC, 
even if you have a referral? 
Some facilities will send a bill to the patient 
but not Isleta Health Center. It is best to bring 
all bills in received by mail to make sure PRC 
contacts the facility to bill Isleta
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Health Beat:
Hepatitis C Liver Disease – 
Prevention and Treatment Updates
Dr. Pope, Isleta Medical Department,
Medical Physician
Phone: 505-869-3200

Hepatitis C is a virus that infects the liver. It 
causes liver damage that can lead to cirrhosis, 
even liver cancer. It also raises the risk of diabetes 
and heart disease. Many people do not notice any 
health problems until they have had Hepatitis C 
for many years.  The Hepatitis C virus is spread 
through contact with infected blood and body fluids. 
Many years ago, blood bank donations were not 
tested for Hepatitis C, so some infections came 
from blood transfusions. Others were infected from 
using needles that were not properly sterilized 
when getting tattoos or injecting drugs. In some 
cases, people were infected through sexual contact. 
Unfortunately, Hepatitis C is becoming more 
common in the U.S. overall and especially in Native 
communities.
The U.S. Preventive Service Task Force recommends 
that all adults are tested at least once in their lifetime 
for Hepatitis C. This will help get treatment to 
everyone who needs it. Starting in 2016, the Federal 
Drug Administration has approved treatments for 
Hepatitis C that can completely CURE the infection 
and PREVENT liver damage! Just 2 to 3 months 
of daily medication, with minimal side effects, can 
save someone’s life. 
Your health care team at Isleta Health Center has 
been working to make these treatments available to 
our patients who need it. If you or a loved one would 
like testing or treatment for Hepatitis C, call us at 
505-869-3200 to make an appointment.
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